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MINUTES of the WAVERLEY 
BOROUGH COUNCIL held in 
the Council Chamber, Council 
Offices, The Burys, Godalming 
on 15 December 2015 at 7.00 
pm
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Present

Apologies 
Cllr Brian Adams, Cllr Paddy Blagden, Cllr Carole Cockburn, Cllr Brian Ellis, Cllr 

Patricia Ellis, Cllr John Fraser, Cllr Pat Frost, Cllr Ged Hall, Cllr Jill Hargreaves, Cllr 
Stephen Hill, Cllr Simon Inchbald, Cllr Martin Lear, Cllr Denise Le Gal, Cllr 

Stephen Mulliner, Cllr David Munro, Cllr Libby Piper, Cllr Ross Welland and Cllr 
Nick Williams

Prior to the commencement of the meeting, prayers were led by the 
Reverend Sally Davies .

31/15 MINUTES (Agenda item 1.)  

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on 20 October 2015 were confirmed 
and signed.

32/15 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE (Agenda item 2.)  

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Brian Adams, Paddy Blagden, 
Carole Cockburn, Brian Ellis, Patricia Ellis, John Fraser, Pat Frost, Ged Hall, Jill 
Hargreaves, Stephen Hill, Simon Inchbald, Martin Lear, Denise Le Gal, Stephen 
Mulliner, David Munro, Libby Piper, Ross Welland and Nick Williams. 

33/15 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (Agenda item 3.)  

Cllr Mike Band (Mayor)
Cllr Chris Storey (Deputy Mayor)
Cllr Andrew Bolton
Cllr Maurice Byham
Cllr Kevin Deanus
Cllr Jim Edwards
Cllr David Else
Cllr Jenny Else
Cllr Mary Foryszewski
Cllr Michael Goodridge
Cllr Tony Gordon-Smith
Cllr John Gray
Cllr Val Henry
Cllr Christiaan Hesse
Cllr Mike Hodge
Cllr Nicholas Holder
Cllr David Hunter
Cllr Peter Isherwood
Cllr Anna James

Cllr Carole King
Cllr Robert Knowles
Cllr Denis Leigh
Cllr Andy MacLeod
Cllr Peter Martin
Cllr Tom Martin
Cllr Nabeel Nasir
Cllr Julia Potts
Cllr Sam Pritchard
Cllr Wyatt Ramsdale
Cllr Stefan Reynolds
Cllr David Round
Cllr Richard Seaborne
Cllr Jeanette Stennett
Cllr Stewart Stennett
Cllr Simon Thornton
Cllr Bob Upton
Cllr Liz Wheatley
Cllr John Williamson



15

15

Cllr Jim Edwards declared an interest in Executive Minute No.109 as the Vice-
Chairman of the Haslemere and Borders Athletics Club.  There being no discussion 
about the item, he remained in the meeting. 

34/15 MAYOR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS (Agenda item 4.)  

The Mayor thanked everyone for their support in making the Mayor’s Charity 
Christmas fayre a success, raising approximately £600.  He informed the Council 
that he had been very busy attending carol services, nativities and visiting sheltered 
housing schemes.  Councillors were reminded about their invitation to the Waverley 
Carol Concert taking place on Friday 18 December.

The Mayor also confirmed the date of the Dan’s Fund concert as being 19 March 
2016 at St Catherine’s School and tickets would be available to buy soon.

35/15 QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC (Agenda item 5.)  

The following questions were received from members of the public in accordance 
with Procedure Rule 10:

i. from Celia Sandars of Farnham

“Please would either the Leader of the Council or the appropriate Portfolio 
Holder tell me how much Waverley Council has spent in total on the East 
Street/Brightwells Scheme to date and, in broad terms, for what purposes or 
actions this spending has been applied?”

The Portfolio Holder for Brightwells responded as follows:-

“Thank you for your question. I am very happy to share these figures. They 
have of course all been included in Waverley’s published accounts but we 
have pulled them together to give the total sums that you requested:

In total, Waverley has spent £5.3m on the Brightwells scheme to date. This 
figure breaks down as follows:
-Riverside Tennis Club and new car park - £1.9m
-Land acquisitions - £2.5m
-Demolition and other site works £0.4m
-Legal and consultancy costs £0.5m

In addition, the Council chose to capitalise salaries for project staff totalling 
£0.5m.”

ii. from Stewart Edge of Farnham

“At its meeting on Dec 1st the Executive agreed a report on the Spatial 
Strategy for the Future Waverley Local Plan.  They said that it was not 
necessary for this to come to Full Council because it was only a ‘direction of 
travel’.  However taking together 
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 the contents of the report (which identifies that at least 2900 homes 
will be in greenfield locations across the borough) and 

 the answer to my question to the Executive meeting the Portfolio 
Holder for Planning said  that there is no intention to assess whether 
Dunsfold Aerodrome could take 4800 homes to accommodate the 
additional 1400 identified as needed since the Consultation 

the minimum number of homes on greenfield houses is now clearly planned 
to be greater than 1650 – the number specified in Option 4 of the 
Consultation which was supported by 80% of respondees.

This increase of 1250 houses on greenfield sites in Waverley seems to have 
been agreed as the basis for the new spatial strategy without any reference 
to Full Council.  Could the Leader of the Council agree that the Portfolio 
Holder for planning is wrong to rule out any assessment of the capacity of 
Dunsfold Aerodrome to take 4800 houses?”

The Leader of the Council replied:-

“I can confirm that I agree with the position stated by Councillor Brian Adams 
that 4,800 dwellings at Dunsfold Aerodrome was not considered as an option 
in the consultation in 2014 on the Local Plan and that there is no reason to 
consider that as an option now.”

iii. from Jerry Hyman of Farnham

“I note that the Council papers say that we cannot possibly afford to spend 
another £40K to reduce our car park charging time to 6pm, so for the sake of 
perspective, my question tonight refers to the July Council meeting’s decision 
to gift Crest and Sainsbury’s a £2 million public subsidy.

We could assume that if Waverley gifts CNS enough of our money, then their 
funding and minimum land value challenges can be overcome, so my 
question is a request that the Portfolio Holder provides a Christmas Status 
Report and Update on the East Street and Memorial Hall redevelopment.  As 
it’s quite a wide subject I’m specifically asking for timescales and a progress 
update in view of procedures that are necessary prior to the Borelli Walk and 
bypass tree felling, construction access and main scheme commence.  
We’ve heard nothing for a long time and your status report is eagerly 
awaited, so if you could provide some detail of what we can expect to 
happen and when, that would be much appreciated.”

The Portfolio Holder for Brightwells replied:

“In answer to your question, the Memorial Hall refurbishment continues to 
programme with the expectation that the works will be tendered in Spring 
2016.  The first phase of development involves moving Farnham Town FC’s 
changing rooms and this  is expected to start in early 2016.   With regard to 
Brightwells, I can report that Crest Nicholson are currently working on the 
funding agreement and a report to Council is expected in early 2016.”
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36/15 MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE (Agenda item 8.)  

It was moved by the Leader of the Council, duly seconded and

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Executive held on 1 December 
2015 be approved and the recommendations contained therein 
adopted.

37/15 MINUTES OF THE AUDIT COMMITTEE (Agenda item 9.)  

It was moved by the Chairman of the Committee, duly seconded and 

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Audit Committee held on 17 
November 2015 be approved.

38/15 MINUTES OF THE LICENSING AND REGULATORY COMMITTEE (Agenda item 
10.)  

It was moved by Cllr Carole King, duly seconded and 

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Licensing and Regulatory Committee held on 
26 November 2015 be approved.

The meeting concluded at 7.50 pm

Mayor


